
October 25, 2023 

TRANSMITTED VIA EMAIL 
mikayla.vaba@opr.ca.gov 

Mikayla Vaba, Clearinghouse Technician 
State Clearinghouse - Office of Planning and Research 
1400 10th Street, Suite 100 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Community Development Department 

Planning Division 
14177 Frederick Street 

P. 0. Box 88005 
Moreno Valley CA 92552-0805 

Telephone: 951.413.3206 
FAX: 951.413.3210 

SUBJECT: SCHEDULE NUMBER 2023100145 - RECIRCULATED NOTICE OF PREPARATION 
FOR AQUABELLA SPECIFIC PLAN AMENDMENT 

Dear Ms. Vaba: 

On October 4, 2023, the City of Moreno Valley submitted a Notice of Preparation for the 
proposed Aquabella Specific Plan Amendment, and it was assigned Schedule Number 
2023100145. The CEQA-mandated 30-day public review period commenced on October 6, 2023 
and was due to end on November 6, 2023. 

As a result of changes to the project description and to correct a technical matter, the City has 
prepared and submitted a Recirculated Notice of Preparation, along with the corresponding 
Recirculated Notice of Completion, and Recirculated Summary Form in order to restart the 
public review period. With this, please accept this letter pursuant to your instructions as our 
formal request to withdraw the previous Notice of Preparation submittal and replace it with the 
Recirculated Notice of Preparation that was submitted today. The new CEQA-mandated 30-day 
public review period shall commence today (October 25, 2023) and ends on November 27, 
2023. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me 
directly at (951) 413-3235 or via email at oliverm@moval.org . 

•• 

Contract Planne 

CC: Sean Kelleher, mmunity Development Director 
Julia Descoteaux, Principal Planner 


